### **SHAC Minutes 9/19/2017**

#### **Members Present**

Stephanie Jess, Terry Hendrick, Kaylee Valencia, Chris Hutchison, Gayle Stein, Allison Jasso, Honya Heard, Tracie Phillips, Pat Perdue, Fran Hammond, Jenna Clement, Molly James, Fran Hammond

#### **Welcome and Introduction**

M. James called meeting to order and welcomed the group. Members introduced themselves.

## **Approval of Minutes**

Motion to approve 5/11/2017 Minutes made by C. Hutchison. Seconded by G. Stein.

## Counseling/Psychiatric Telehealth

A. Jasso met with administrative members of the Stephen F. Austin Community Health Network to discuss providing child psychiatry through the SFA Clinic. Services would be offered through Telehealth and offered to all BISD students. Parents would be required to attend 1st session with student and then parents would have the option to attend for subsequent sessions. SFA Clinic accepts insurance, Medicaid, and patients can be evaluated to pay on a sliding scale based on income.

This service would give counselors a valuable additional resource for referral of students needing counseling services.

All SHAC members present agreed to move forward with Counseling/Psychiatric Telehealth. Service will now be presented to Cabinet members for approval.

### **Stop the Bleed Initiative**

M. James reported that all campuses now have Stop the Bleed kits installed next to AED units.

### **Lice Legislation**

M. James reported recent lice legislation- During the 2017 legislative session, Senate Bill 1566 was passed into law. Effective Sept. 1, 2017 for public elementary schools. The Bill declares that parents/guardians of a child found to have lice in the school setting be notified via written or electronic notice no later than 48 hours after determination of lice present.

The Bill goes on to declare that parents/guardians of children in the same classroom of the child found to have lice, be notified via written or electronic notice no later than 5 days after determination of a child with lice.

BISD nurses are equipped with letters to parents for each above case.

# **Student Reports**

Brazoswood Stuco officer, T. Hendrick, reported that they are working on the Texans Standing Tall program which promotes zero alcohol for youth. BACODA is also helping with this program. All Stuco officers are trained. They plan to do some focus groups with students in the near future. The 1st meeting was cancelled due to hurricane Harvey and will be rescheduled.

BACODA has also paid for the homecoming dance tickets for Brazoswood with the message- *A Drug-Free Campus is Out of this World.* This year's theme is *Out of this World.* 

Brazoswood Stuco officer, K. Valencia, reported on Brazoswood blood drives. The 1st blood drive for the year is Sept. 20 -21. Brazoswood is the largest donor for Gulf Coast Blood Center. They are hoping to exceed their goal of collecting 150 units.

Stuco officers are scheduled to attend a workshop at the Gulf Coast Blood Center to learn how the blood collected is processed and used.

#### Other

SHAC members bid farewell and a huge Thank-you to co-chair, F. Hammond. She is stepping down as SHAC co-chair after 10+ years of service. Allen Ritchie has agreed to fill the position.

## **Adjourn**

4:45pm